
 

 

Heritage Caledon Committee Meeting Report 

Monday, May 3, 2021 

9:30 a.m.  

Electronic Meeting 

 

Chair: J. Crease (remote)  

Vice Chair: B. McKenzie (remote) 

Councillor L. Kiernan (remote) 

B. Early-Rea (remote) 

D. Janosik-Wronski (remote) 

J. LeForestier (remote) 

V. Mackie (remote) 

D. Paterson (remote) 

J. Payne (absent) 

M. Starr (remote) 

 

Heritage Resource Officer: S. Drummond (remote) 

Planning Technician: S. Parish (remote) 

  Coordinator, Council Committee: R. Reid (remote)  

 

CALL TO ORDER  

Chair J. Crease called the meeting to order at 9:33 a.m. 

DECLARATION OF PECUNIARY INTEREST 

None.  
 
RECEIPT OF MINUTES  

Heritage Caledon Committee Meeting Report, dated April 5, 2021 

Moved by: B. McKenzie - Seconded by: D. Paterson 

That the April 5, 2021 Heritage Caledon Committee Meeting Report, be received. 

A recorded vote was taken as follows: 

Recorded Vote YES NO CONFLICT ABSENT 
Chair J. Crease X    

B. Early-Rea X    

D. Janosik-Wronski X    

J. LeForestier X    

V. Mackie X    

B. McKenzie X    

D. Paterson X    

J. Payne    X 

M. Starr X    

Total 8 0 0 1               
          Carried. 

PRESENTATION  

Jesse DeJager, Manager, Capital Projects and Assets, Credit Valley Conservation Authority, 

provided a presentation regarding the Belfountain Conservation Area Phase I – Heritage Permit 

Scope. Mr. DeJager outlined the history of the property and highlighted key historical features of 

the Belfountain Conservation Area. He provided an overview of the planning process to date and 

went over the main objectives of the project, to protect, conserve, connect, sustain and experience 

the Belfountain Conservation Area. Mr. DeJager reviewed the restoration projects to be 

implemented through Phase I, including the fountain, remnant swimming pool, Belfountain dam, 

removal of head pond and construction of a new natural river channel and fox folly. He concluded 

the presentation by highlighting the implementation timeline for Phase I.  
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Chair Crease thanked Mr. DeJager for the presentation.  

With the consensus of the Committee, the order of items on the Agenda was amended to 

discuss Staff Report 2021-0175: Heritage Permit Application for Belfountain Conservation 

Area (Mack’s Park), 10 Credit Street, Ward 1 

Members of the Committee asked questions with respect to the presentation and Staff Report 

2021-0175: Heritage Permit Application for Belfountain Conservation Area (Mack’s Park), 10 

Credit Street, Ward 1 and received a response from Mr. DeJager.  

Staff Report 2021-0175: Heritage Permit Application for Belfountain Conservation Area 

(Mack’s Park), 10 Credit Street, Ward 1 

Moved by: B. McKenzie - Seconded by: J. LeForestier 

That a Heritage Permit for the Belfountain Conservation Area (known as Mack’s Park) 

located at 10 Credit Street, be issued to Credit Valley Conservation for the proposed work 

associated with implementation of the Belfountain Dam and Headpond Class 

Environmental Assessment project and Phase 1 of the Belfountain Conservation Area 

Management Plan. 

A recorded vote was taken as follows: 

Recorded Vote YES NO CONFLICT ABSENT 
Chair J. Crease X    

B. Early-Rea X    

D. Janosik-Wronski X    

J. Le Forestier X    

V. Mackie X    

B. McKenzie X    

D. Paterson X    

J. Payne    X 

M. Starr X    

Total 8 0 0 1               
          Carried. 

 
UPDATES    

Heritage Resource Office 

a) Heritage Grant Program  

S. Parish informed the Committee that eleven (11) applications were received for 

properties that met the qualifying criteria for the Spring Heritage Property Grant Program. 

She advised that staff are recommending the approval of nine (9) applications totaling 

$27, 711.07 in grant funding.  

b) Pinkney House - 17923 Shaw's Creek Road, Ward 1  

J. LeForestier asked questions regarding the maintenance and preservation of the 
Pinkney House.  
 
S. Drummond informed the Committee that the house is not owned by the Town and is 
located on private property. Ms. Drummond advised the Committee that the Ontario 
Heritage Act includes provisions that allow municipalities to enact an enhanced Property 
Standards By-law to protect structures with historical designations. She advised that staff 
are preparing an amendment to the Town’s Property Standards By-law that will be 
presented to Council later this year.   

 
ADJOURNMENT 
 
On a verbal motion by D. Janosik-Wronski, the meeting adjourned at 10:25 a.m. 


